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SUMMARY
Directs governmental agencies of this state to use electronic records and electronic signatures by
July 1, 2020.

Directs each governmental agency of this state to submit website modernization plan to State Chief
Information Officer and appropriate committee of Legislative Assembly no later than September 15,
2020 <i>by July 1, 2020, and to update plan biennially</i>]. Directs each governmental agency of
this state to submit plan for use of electronic records and electronic signatures to State Chief
Information Officer and appropriate committee of Legislative Assembly no later than September 15,
2020 <i>by July 1, 2020, and to update plan biennially</i>].

Directs each governmental agency of this state to ensure its websites effectively render on mobile
devices and are accessible for persons with disabilities by July 1, 2021.

Takes effect on 91st day following adjournment sine die.
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